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Dear Parents, 

 

This week the children have been busy practising their performance pieces for the 

Cornwall Music Festival on Monday, and they are all sounding great! We will be 

leaving school at 8.45am, and hope to return around 11am, so after school clubs will 

run as normal. Permission slips for this event must be signed & returned to school by 

tomorrow please. Parents are welcome to attend, tickets are available on the door 

for £3, and we recommend that you arrive by 9.45am in order to ensure you are 

seated. We look forward to hopefully seeing some of you there! 

 

Tomorrow, all children & staff are invited to wear blue & yellow in support of Ukraine. 

For anyone who would like to donate, you can do so by clicking on the Just Giving 

link here. As we are wearing these colours as a sign of solidarity and compassion, 

can I please ask that we have no fancy dress, face painting, or coloured hair in 

school please. It’s natural for children to ask questions, and a lot of them will be 

aware of Russia’s invasion of Ukraine. BBC Newsround is a reliable, age-appropriate 

source, and you’ll also find a document attached to the email which accompanies 

this newsletter. 

 

It’s Red Nose Day for Comic Relief next Friday 18th, we will be having a non-uniform 

day, and we’d like the children to wear something red if possible. The School Council 

are going to organise a cake sale for after school in the playground, & I know they’d 

be grateful for any donations – whether home made or shop bought, it all helps 

towards raising funds for a great charity!  

 

I’d just like to reiterate the school uniform policy to you, the uniform requested is as 

follows: 

• Red sweatshirt, cardigan or fleece. White shirt/blouse or polo shirt. 

• Grey or black tailored trousers or skirts. Trousers are perfectly acceptable for 

girls. 

• Red checked summer dresses for girls 

• White socks or red/grey tights for girls. 

• Sensible black shoes (no flashing lights, or branding). No trainers, skate shoes, 

high heels or open toe shoes. 

 

Cusgarne School Bulletin 
 

Number 21 

published 10 March 2022 
Cusgarne School, Cusgarne, Truro, TR4 8RW 

t: 01872 863563 

e: hello@cusgarne.org 

w: cusgarne.org 

Head of School : Mr Tim Barnard 

https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/aspire-ukraine?scrlybrkr=d0cb8c78
mailto:hello@cusgarne.org


 
 

 
A Company Limited by Guarantee.  An Exempt Charity  
Registered in England & Wales - Company No. 07387540  

Registered Office:  Aspire Academy Trust, Unit 20, St Austell Business Park, St Austell,  
Cornwall PL25 4FD  

  
 

I also want to remind you that only healthy snacks & water (not squash or juice) are 

to be brought into school, no chocolate bars or crisps for snack time please. Key 

Stage 1 parents, your children have daily access to fresh fruit, and we find this really 

helps encourage healthy eating. The School Council completed a survey throughout 

the school and developed a poster around some of the healthy eating ideas that 

the children had, you can find a copy of this at the end of the newsletter. The 

findings of this survey will be delivered to the school either via assembly or in 

individual classes. 

There will be an open afternoon for Robin class parents on the 28th March at 1.30pm-

2.45pm. We’d love for you to come in, spend time with your child, and have a look 

at the new resources, as well as the new classroom organisation that we have in 

place. We would also like to introduce to you our new phonics scheme ‘Little 

Wondle’ with a short presentation, and we’re hoping this will encourage you to get 

on board with it too.  

Unfortunately, the Year 2 Multi Skills Festival has been cancelled for tomorrow. 

Hopefully this can be rearranged, and we will keep you updated should we get a 

new date. 

Lastly, we look forward to welcoming you all back into school for face-to-face 

parent consultations on Tuesday. For anyone who hasn’t yet booked, booking will 

close Monday at 12pm.  

Enjoy your weekend! 

Yours Sincerely, 

Tim Barnard 

Head of School 

 

 
Dates for your diary: 

· Friday 11th March - Wear blue & yellow for Ukraine 

· Monday 14th March – Cornwall Music Festival, Science Week Begins 

· Tuesday 15th March – Parents Evening 1-6pm 

· Friday 18th March – Red Nose Day, Y5&6 Boys Football Tournament 

· Monday 21st-28th March – Book Fair 
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